
September 2018 Minutes: 

 The Pilsen Skylighters September meeting was called to order at 7:22 PM by the club’s 

President, Shannon B, at the Montpelier Town Hall. Club members gathered prior to business 

at 6:30 for a community service project with Western Fraternal Life.  The project was 

constructed from recycled materials, a tin can & yarn.  The cans were converted into 

pen/pencil holders which looked like owls.  Each owl will contain a pen/pencil & a note pad 

and will be given to residents at nursing homes & assisted livings throughout Kewaunee 

County.  The pledges were led by Katie L. and Matthew N. Roll call was taken and the August 

2018 minutes were read by club secretary, Megan S. The minutes were approved as read on a 

motion made by Dylan G. and seconded by Sophia M. The treasurer’s report was read by 

Shawn L. Our current balance is $1,954.18. 

 We recapped our adventure at The Courses.  In addition to talking about the team 

work it took to complete the course, members who participated also shared their favorite 

part about the evening which included things like S’mores, Hot dogs, and seeing the Animals!  

We also talked about our Fall Adopt-a-Highway Clean-up, members who participated said they 

found many “interesting things”!  We will clean-up the highway again in the Spring of 2019! 

  Upcoming Events Include:  The 4H Open house on Saturday, October 13th, to which we 

are looking for volunteers to serve ice cream sundaes.  The Annual 4H Banquet will be 

Saturday, October 20th @ the Rendezvous. Our Nursing Home Visits to play Bingo w/ the 

Residents will be Saturday, October 27th, 9:30 AM @ Oak Creek Assisted Living in Luxemburg 

and 2:00 – 3:00 PM at Atrium Post Acute Care in Kewaunee, Please wear your Halloween 

Costumes!  We will again be having a Haunted Yard @ the Ledvina Family residence on 

Saturday evening, October 27th. 

 Our guest speakers at tonight’s meeting were Adilynn S, Megan S, and Emma S.  

Adilynn & Megan spoke about their experience this past summer on the “American Spirit Trip” 

out East which included stops New York, Boston, and Niagara Falls to mention a few.  Emma 

spoke about her experience this past summer at 4H Youth Conference in Madison and her 

involvement being selected to join the art team. 

 We took nominations for officers for 2018 / 2019.  The candidates are as follows: 

 President or Vice President:  Shannon B & Daria A 
 Treasurer:  Shawn L & Lorelai S 
 Secretary:  Megan S, Desireee A, & Kristen L 

 
Candidates who were nominated however not present at tonight’s meeting will be contacted 
to accept or decline their nomination.  Our election will be held at our next meeting! 
 
 Our meeting was adjourned on a motion made by Francis P. and seconded by Lucas L.  

Our next meeting will be October 18th beginning with Halloween Games & Activities starting 

at 6:30 PM at the Montpelier Town Hall. 

 

~ Megan S ~ 

Club Secretary 


